
FEDERAL CONSlSTENCY REVIEW NOTlCE 

The Massachusetts Office of Coastal Zone Management (CZM) Office is reviewing the proposals listed below for 
consistency with its enforceable program policies. Project proponents have filed a statement and accompanying 
information with the CZM Office certifying that their proposal is consistent with these policies. This information is 
available for public inspection at the CZM Office. Written comments may be submitted to the CZM Office within 
twenty-one days of the publication date of this Envirorrnzcnl(11 Monitor, or as otherwise noted below. To submit 
comments electronically. send an e-mail to Robert.Boeri@state.ma.us. 

Anyone having technical questions regarding a particular project should contact the reviewer listed at the end of 
each notice below. Anyone having questions regarding the public comment process, or having comments on any 
project listed below should contact: 

Robert L. Boeri, Acting Project Review Coordinator 
Massachusetts Office of Coastal Zone Management 
251 Causeway Street, Suite 800 
Boston, MA 021 14 
617-626-1050 

The Army Corps of Engineers is proposing to perform maintenance repair of the Federal Breakwater in Hyannis 
Harbor in Bamstable. Contact Bob Boeri 617-626-1050. 
..................................................................................................................... 

The National Grid is proposing general use of swamp mats throughout the Commonwealth of Massachusetts. 
Contact Bob Boeri 617-626-1050. 

The Town of Scituate is proposing maintenance am1 improvement dredging and Marine Park improvements. 
Contact Jason Burtner. 781-545-8026 x209. 

Kevin Soosa of Wareham is proposing to construct a timber walkway and to place pile held floats to provide 
commercial access to navigable waters. Contact Dave Janik 508-29 1-3625 x20. 

The City of Lynu/EDIC is proposing lo provide public access to the water for commercial and private boaters, 
repair of the publicly owned marine loading platfornl and provide ADA compliant ferrylexcursion vessel docking at 
the Blossom St. Waterfront facility. Contact Kathryn Glenn 978-281-3972. 
............................................................................................................................................ 

The Town of Arnesbury is proposing an infrastructure improvement project that will repair streets and sidewalks, 
and code violation rehabilitation to five units of housing in the Aubin Nayson Neighborhood. Contact Bob Boeri 
617-626-1050. 
............................................................................................................................................ 

The Beverly Yacht Club is proposing to rebuild the existing timber pier and gazebo and increasing the width of the 
pier from 5 feet to 8 feet. the project includes extending two existing timber floats and one existing concrete float. 
Contact Dave Janik 508-291-3625 x20. 
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